Perry Township Board of Supervisors July 10, 2014 Regular Meeting Minutes

The Perry Township Board of Supervisors held their regular meeting at 6:00 p.m. on Thursday, July 10, 2014 at the Perry Township Municipal Building. Supervisors in attendance were: John Zias, Tim Boots and Paul Schlemmer. Secretary/Treasurer Janice Marshall, and four visitors were present.

Chairman John Zias called the meeting to order beginning with the Pledge of Allegiance. Visitor's comments: Miles Heitzenrater-water line status for Grandview Road, was PA Rural Water contacted, Miles volunteered to contact Casey and Tomey, ditches need cleaned out on Grandview Road; Helen Boots thanked for brush cutting on Mile Hill Road; Norman Boots questioned Grandview water line and asked about gas wells.

Schlemmer motioned and Boots second to accept the minutes of the June 12, 2014 meeting. Motion passed with all in favor. It was noted that an executive session was held following the June meeting for personnel issues when Solicitor Coty Brandon submitted his resignation. Boots motioned and Schlemmer second to accept the treasurer's report and pay the bills. Motion passed with all in favor.

The Roadmaster, Perry Township Municipal Authority, and Permit reports were presented. Zias and Schlemmer commented on the State Police watching Portersville Road for speeding.

Boots discussed the summer road work and is to provide a cost estimate for materials and equipment rental to the Secretary and Supervisors. It was discussed to possibly not seal coat West Lancaster Road and possibly do Levis Road in its place. Boots stated he is trying to get the Zipper to do the final work on Levis Road but is having trouble getting it from Mahoning Township. Boots stated the work on Reno Road is progressing.

Boots motioned and Zias second to get a gift card for \$125.00 for Glenn Czerpak to replace his boots and jeans damaged by the emulsion/tar buggy. Motion passed with all in favor.

The driveway deposit for Chris DoVidio is to be held until the driveway is corrected. It was noted that the Lawrence County Planning Dept. approved the Dambach subdivision.

Zias motioned and Schlemmer second to accept the price of \$4,800 submitted by Marshall Tree Service to remove trees on River Road and Lookout Avenue. Motion passed with all in favor.

Schlemmer motioned and Boots second to approve and complete the paperwork for the subdivision of the Lutz property on Nine Hill Road. Motion passed with all in favor.

Boots motioned and Schlemmer second to pass Resolution 7-10-14 for Perry Township to Adopt the Lawrence County Emergency Operations Plan. Motion passed with all in favor. It was noted that there will be more information needed from the township.

Zias motioned and Schlemmer second to order two new township flags. Motion passed with all in favor.

Complaints were discussed about brush at the end of VanGorder Mill Road, the condition of Shingle Hollow Road, burning by Meadowland Avenue nightly in a fire ring. The possibility of getting the Peterbilt truck sandblasted and painted was discussed.

The request by the Secretary to get pre-number printed building construction applications was denied.

It was noted that the Barkley Road Bridge #2 Tip project Engineering Agreement has been received and signed by Chairman John Zias. The letter to proceed has been sent to Taylor Engineering.

Communication was received from Linda Hunter about the Martha Miller property needing maintained on Hickernell Road and she is attempting to get someone to take care of it.

An executive session was held following the meeting on personnel issues.

Zias motioned and Schlemmer second to adjourn. Motion passed.

These minutes are duly presented by Janice Marshall.